REGULAR MEETING-MONDAY, MARCH 11, 2013-7:00 P.M. MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

The Regular meeting of the City of Buffalo City Common Council was called to order by Mayor Dan Wicka at 7:00 p.m.  Roll call: Brach Seitz, Lisa Schuh, Russ Lorenz, Kevin Mack and City Superintendent Stan Meier. Citizens: Greg Jencen, Diane and Gary Halgren. The meeting was held as noticed.  Motion Seitz, second Lorenz to approve minutes from the February regular meeting. All yes, motion carried.

Health & Safety:  City Superintendent will be making a list of all unlicensed vehicles sitting in the City so that owner’s can be notified to remove them.
Recreation: Rink has closed due to poor weather conditions. Lorenz presented a new ATV/golf cart ordinance. Consensus of council to proceed with proposal looking at minimum age requirements for drivers to be possibly 18 instead of 16. Other questions that will need to be addressed include who will enforce the ordinance, signage, working with county for access to county roads and liability to City. 
Cemetery:  Huebsch CD renewed for 24-month period with an interest rate of 1%.
Public Works:  Mowing contract with Scenic Valley Landscape was discussed. Council agreed mowing was done well last year and that mowing should occur bi-weekly or Meier will be in charge of contacting contractors when mowing is needed. Motion Seitz, second Lorenz to accept a mowing contract for the amount of $130 per mow with a prepay amount of $1,000 with Scenic Valley Landscape. All yes, motion carried. Superintendent Meier putting a sign maintenance policies and procedures document together. Council gave Meier their input.
Comprehensive Planning Committee: Committee continuing to work on comprehensive plan. New maps showing the City’s current zoning have been put together by Matthew Martin the Buffalo County GIS Technician.

Citizens: Jencen complimented Meier on a good job plowing during the past snow days. Suggested the City look into letting ATV drivers drive with the certification they can get at 12-years-old. Halgrens told the council plowing was being started too late in the morning and that not as much is being done. Wicka explained that plowing is done based on when the snow fall is expected to be done. Mack told them the budget doesn’t allow for excessive snow plowing and it is not fiscally responsible for the City to plow all the streets several times for one snow fall. Halgrens noted that their mailbox was knocked down with the latest snowfall. Wicka said this unfortunately happens when the snow is so heavy and there is so much at one time. Halgrens asked that the holes be filled at 19th/Herman. Meier to fill the holes as soon as possible. Discussion on why numbered streets are not consistently plowed. Seitz said if people follow the speed limit the City should not need to salt/sand and plow every street. Jencen noted that it only takes a ½ block to get to a plowed street no matter where you are in the City.
Clerk: Spring election is April 2. Council set the 2nd April meeting and reorganizational meeting for April 15, 2013 at 6:30 p.m.
Motion Seitz, second Mack to pay bills.  All yes, motion carried. Motion Seitz, second Mack to adjourn meeting. All yes, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:05  p.m.
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